


NOVEMBER 29, 2015 
FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2015 
  4:00 Diamantino Marques – req. by Teresa Carvalho 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2015 
  8:00 Anna Ellis – req. by Anita Ellis 
10:00 Terino & Vincenza Pace – req. by Gus & Johanna 

Pace 
11:45 Josephine Tanasi – req. by Daughters Connie & 

Paula 
  5:00  Berniece Hearsch – req. by the Wiatr Family 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2015 
  7:00 For Franciscan Center Ministry 
  8:00 Mary Wolfenberger – req. by the Family 
12:05 Peter Mittica – req. by his Children & Grandchildren 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2015 
  7:00 For Catherine’s Place Ministry 
  8:00 Eugene Kelly – req. by Kathy Hoogewerff 
12:05 Joseph Lombardo – req. by Gloria Lombardo 
  6:00 Vespers 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2015 
  7:00 For Our Parishioners 
  8:00 For Franciscan Center Ministry 
12:05 Joel Russell –req. by Orville Russell 
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2015 
  7:00 For Catherine’s Place Ministry 
  8:00 For Our Parishioners 
12:05 Concetta Gianni – req. by the Family 
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4, 2015 
  7:00 For Franciscan Center Ministry 
  8:00 For Catherine’s Place Ministry 
12:05 Frank Brennan & John Marut – req. by Alice Brennan 
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2015 
  4:00 Karen Mudano – req. by the Family 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2015 
  8:00 Theresa Shanagher  
10:00 Tony Intino – req. by his Children 
11:45 Paul & Santina Spagna – req by Ed & Tina Czaczkes 
  5:00 John V. Ramos, 23rd anniversary – req. by Joyce & 

John Lemega 
 

SANCTUARY LAMPS – WEEK OF NOVEMBER 29, 
2015 

In loving memory of Cheryl Gervascio, Doreen Rubacha 
& Salvatore Bellardo – req. by their Loving Mother & 
Wife. 
 
 

 
THIS WEEK WE ARE THANKFUL FOR: the 
community who seek to love and serve the Lord 
through prayer, action and deed. Blessings! 

 
 
 

READINGS – NOVEMBER 30-DECEMBER 6, 2015 
Mon.  Rom 10:9-18; Mt 4:18-22 
Tues. Is 11:1-10; Lk 10:21-24 
Wed. Is 25:6-10a; Mt 15:29-37 
Thurs. Is 26:1-6; Mt 7:21, 24-27 
Fri. Is 29:17-24; Mt 9:27-31 
Sun. Bar 5:1-9; Phil 1:4-6, 8-11; Lk 3:1-6 
 

 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
MARLENA GALLO AND DANIEL BYRNE 

 

 
HAZEL, daughter of Daniel and Hanni Parry 

 
 

SISTER PARISH UPDATE 
The Sister Parish Committee has been busy 
and there are two major efforts where we 
could use your help: 

Sister Parish Committee Survey: Please 
take a few minutes to respond to our 

anonymous survey posted at: 

http://www.research.net/r/spsact  

The Haiti Giving Tree: The Haiti Giving Tree is the 
major fundraiser to help support the teachers and 
lunch program at St. Genevieve School. Our goal this 
year is to raise $25,000. A donation can make an ideal 
Christmas gift for that hard to buy for person on your 
list. Cards will be available on the tree from 
Thanksgiving weekend through December 13. 

Peace and All Good 

Sister Parish Committee 
 
 
 
 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
Please call the parish office to register. 

Gospel of Luke – “God Has Visited His People” - 
Sat., Dec. 5; 8:30a.m.-3:30 p.m. 
Beginning in Advent, the Sunday Gospel will be taken 
mainly from Luke. It is in Luke’s account that we find 
some of the most beloved of Jesus’ parables and see 
his mercy and regard for others. The purpose of this 
day-long session is to outline the characteristic 
features of Luke’s Gospel and to focus on the main 
themes with discussion of select passages. Please 
bring a Bible.  Presenter: Paul Sansone; Suggested 
Offering: $20.00. 
Advent Twilight Retreat – Thurs. Dec. 10; 5:30-
8:30p.m. – Why did Jesus come? – A Franciscan 
perspective on the Incarnation 
God who is Love, sent Jesus in love to live among us. 
Using the insights of St. Bonaventure and John Duns 
Scotus, Sr. Pat will focus on the three principles 
guiding Franciscan Incarnational Spirituality – the 
Goodness of God, the Primacy of Christ, and the 
Dignity of the Human Person. 
Presenter: Sr. Pat Klemm, OSF 
Suggested Offering: $15.00, includes dinner 
Registration Deadline: December 6 
 



 

Dear Parishioners and Friends at 
   St. Patrick-St. Anthony and St. Genevieve, 

May the Lord give you peace. 
 
Happy Advent! With this weekend we begin our time of 
prayer and eager expectation of experiencing the Lord in our 
midst. It is helpful to consider the many experiences of God’s 
presence in our lives. As the nights grow longer, we remember 
the moments of encounter from the past and consider how 
they have shaped our lives. In this remembering we gain a 
sense of the one who is to come. We remember those who have 
loved us; those who have taught us; those who have kept our 
secrets and those who have challenged us to step into the 
present. We remember as well those we have loved and 
taught; those we have held and whose secrets remain in our 
hearts. We remember those we have not simply challenged but 
with whom we walked the journey. In these memories, we, 
like the disciples returning from Emmaus, feel our hearts 
burning inside us. For in them we have encountered the 
presence of God. Our Advent is not simply our keeping 
memory, it is as well our living in light of memory and hoping 
into God’s future. As we gather with friends and family, we 
tell our stories and hear the same stories retold. Perhaps this 
year we will hear them anew as we reflect on the gift that 
keeps the story alive. 
 
I invite you to take advantage of the Tuesday lunches, the 
Advent Retreat, perhaps this is the time to experience Lectio 
Divina with the community. It is too easy to get caught up in 
the frenzy of the holidays and the frenzy is a good thing. I 
encourage us all also to take the time to be reflective, to spend 
some quiet moments in praise of those who engage our 
imaginations, shape our lives, and nurture our hopes. 
 
This is also a time of great hospitality. We welcome many 
guests and are guests for many as well. Please pray for those 
who are being refused hospitality out of fear, the struggle for 
power, or prejudice. We will tell the story of Joseph and Mary 
seeking hospitality in Bethlehem and in Egypt. We can find 
ways to both welcome the stranger and to keep safe. Please 
keep our legislators busy with messages that reflect Gospel 
values. 
 
Finally, I have a couple of books to recommend to you. They 
might make good Christmas presents or something to savor for 
yourself. One is Silence: The Mystery of Wholeness by Robert 
Sardello. This work bears slow reading and reflection. Advent 
is very much a time of entering into silence and of cultivating 
that gift. The other work that I recommend to your attention is 
Just Hospitality: God’s Welcome in a World of Difference, by Letty 
Russell. Russell reviews a sense of biblical hospitality and 
invites the reader to the conversion of heart rooted in the God 
who is Host.  
 

 
 

 
 We are collecting winter items 
such as hats, scarves, gloves, 
mittens, travel size shampoo, 
soap, toothpaste and toothbrushes 
for our brothers and sisters 
who come to the door for 

sandwiches (Feeding the Hungry Sandwich 
Ministry). Please call Trudi in the Volunteer Ministry 
office with any questions. Please place any items you 
wish to donate in the bin marked “Sandwich Ministry”. 
Thank you! 
 Our Parish Nurse Ministry is seeking licensed 
nurses who are available after Mass to help with Blood 
Pressure Screenings. If you are able to offer your 
talents in this area, please contact Trudi in the 
Volunteer Ministry office, or speak with Helen Martins. 
Thank you! 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
“Be on guard,” Jesus warns in today’s Gospel, “lest 
your spirits become bloated with indulgence.” Let us 
heed His warning and follow the advice of St. Paul, 
conducting ourselves in a way pleasing to God, 
overflowing with love for one another. 

LIVING STEWARDSHIP 
We are grateful this week for all stewards in our parish 
who use this liturgical season of Advent as a means for 
“believing with joy!” 

 
 
 
 

CATHERINE’S PLACE 
AT THE FRANCISCAN CENTER FOR URBAN MINISTRY IN 

COLLABORATION WITH MERCY HOUSING AND SHELTER 

CORPORATION 
WE CONTINUE TO NEED ITEMS FOR 

CATHERINE’S PLACE: 
Coffee…Butter…Juice…Cereal…Bread (wheat) 

Paper Towels…Toilet Paper…Sugar 
1 gallon ziplock bags 

 
Please bring your donations to the plastic bin marked 

“Catherine’s Place” at the back of the church. 

Thank you for your generosity! 
 
 
 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
Prepare for Christmas by Praying With Scriptures 
Tues., Dec. 1, 8, 15 & 22; 7:00-8:00 p.m. 
Lectio Divina is an ancient way to pray with 
Scripture, listening for and responding to the presence 
of the living God. 

All are welcome to participate in any or all of our 
Advent sessions. No advance registration is needed – 
simply show up. We will focus on readings from Isaiah 
and the Gospel of John. 
Dec. 1, Is.9:1-6 
Dec. 8, Is.52:7-10 
Dec. 15, Is.62:1-12 
Dec. 22, Jn1:1-18 
 



NOVEL IDEA: FICTION DISCUSSION GROUP 
A group of parishioners and friends gather once a 
month at the Urban Ministry Center to discuss works of 
fiction with a wide appeal. We invite and welcome new 
participants. Feel free to join us when the book 
announced in the bulletin is of interest to you or 
become a regular participant and help us choose the 
selections. For more information, contact Marybeth 
Walsh (860-523-7034) or Sara Zagorski (860-721-
1814). 
Upcoming Selections: 
Dec. 17 Lila by Marilynne Robinson 
Jan. 21 The Archivist by Martha Cooley 
Feb. 18 My Brilliant Friend by Elena Ferrante 
Date/Time: Thurs., Dec. 17 – 7 to 8:30 p.m. 
Place: Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry 

 
 

OPEN HEARTS 
GAY & LESBIAN MINISTRY 

Next meeting: December 13, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Families & Friends of the Gay & Lesbian 
Community 
Next Meeting:  TBD 

Sr. Ginny and individual parents are available for one-
on-one visits. Please call the church office for further 
information. 
 

 
 

ADVENT NOURISHMENT 
Tues., Dec. 1, 8 & 15; 12:30 -12:55 p.m. 

Immediately following the 12:05 p.m. Mass 
Join us this Advent at noontime for spiritual and 
physical nourishment. Gather for the Celebration of the 
Eucharist at 12:05 p.m. Immediately following  Mass, 
Spiritual Power Talks will be presented in the 
Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry. A light lunch is 
provided. Offering: $5.00 per luncheon 
Speakers: 
12/1 Fr. Tom Gallagher 
12/8 Fr. Jim Kelly 
12/15 Pat Curtis 

 
 

PRAYER NETWORK 
Our Prayer Network is available to receive your prayer 
requests. You are invited to call the Franciscan Center 
for Urban Ministry, 756-4034, x-162, with prayer 
intentions that will be handled with care and in a 
confidential manner. At x-162, please leave a message 
containing your intention. It is not necessary to give 
the name of the individual for whom prayers are being 
requested, but it would be helpful if you could give 
some idea of the situation about which members of the 
Prayer Network will be praying. This extension is 
checked daily and the intentions are called out over 
the network as quickly as possible. Also, e-mail 
requests can now be made to prayer@spsact.org. 

 

 

Thrift Store…Serving our 
neighbors in the North End 

It’s always time for Spring 
Cleaning! Small appliances 
(toasters, microwaves, irons, 
TVs), dishes, flatware, glasses, 

pots & pans, dressers and end tables. We can use 
most anything except clothing (we simply don’t have 
the space). One person’s stuff is another person’s 
treasure! Help find gold! 

www.hobread.org...more than just soup! 

 
 

ALL ARE INVITED 
TO THE OPENING OF THE 

HOLY DOOR 
BEGINNING THE 

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY 
The Archdiocese of Hartford will inaugurate the Jubilee 
Year of Mercy, proclaimed by Pope Francis, on Sunday 
December 13, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. at the Cathedral of 
Saint Joseph, 140 Farmington Ave., Hartford, CT. 

The Jubilee Year will begin with the opening of the Holy 
Door at the Cathedral. This special liturgy will include a 
procession through the door, Evening Prayer, and 
Exposition and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament. 

On this Gaudete Sunday, the Archdiocese of Hartford 
will prayerfully rejoice as our local Church strives to 
become more “Merciful like the Father” by practicing 
spiritual and corporal works of mercy in our local 
parishes and Archdiocese throughout this Jubilee Year 
of Mercy. 
Visit archdioceseofhartford.org for more information. 

 
 

Grieving Parents & Supporters 
Sunday, Nov. 29; 3:45 p.m. 

Franciscan Center 
Wrap up the beginning of the holiday season by 
gathering in the Franciscan Center with others who 
have lost a child. You are welcome to bring a friend or 
co-worker who is supporting you, as we give thanks for 
their presence. (Information regarding meetings in 
January, February, and March will be available in 
December.) 

 
SECOND COLLECTION – NOVEMBER 28/29, 2015 

The second collection this weekend is the Archdiocesan 
Collection for the Retirement Fund for Religious. 
 

COLLECTION AMOUNTS 
Weekly –Nov 21-22 ............................ $14,052.00 
On-line Giving Nov 16-Nov 22 ........... $  2,345.50 
On-line Giving Monthly ...................... $     971.00 
Total available for operating budget $17,368.50 
 

To register for Online Giving, please visit our 
website: WWW.SPSACT.ORG. Thank you for 
your generosity and support. 






